ACC Minutes

Loma Linda Subdivision

Special Meeting

April 14, 2021

Virtual Zoom Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Jo Myatt at 1:00 pm.  Those who joined the meeting via Zoom were committee members Jo Myatt, Steve Hendrix, Nancy Dorenkott , Annie Pack and Bill Milligan.  Jo welcomed Annie and Bill as new members of the ACC Committee.  Jo also welcomed Sam Pack, Lisa Jensen, Rita and Roger Jensen who were joining today’s meeting as guests.  Jo reminded everyone that ACC meetings, as all Loma Linda committee meetings were open to all Loma Linda property owners.

Under new business, the committee reviewed the request by Sam and Annie Pack, 242 La Tierra Court to add on a recreation room to their house, which included a request for variance of 25' from the property line due topography issues. Jo began the review of the request by reading a statement from an attorney who had worked with our HOA which said that it was recommended that no variances be approved except when it was due to a topography issue.

Bill Milligan stated that this variance would have no negative impact on their property, as a neighbor.  Basically, there is a ravine between the two properties. Bill provided a written statement to the ACC stating that there was no objection by him, as the neighbor to accepting this variance.

Nancy asked if it was possible to get a topographical map of the property to confirm the need for the variance.  In the last variance request, the committee was given this information which made it clear that the variance was needed.  Nancy stated that we needed to be consistent in the information gathered in considering a variance request. Roger Jensen stated that he appreciated the request for the topographical information for consideration of this variance. Annie Pack offered to get a statement from their architect stating that the topography was such that the addition could only be built where it is planned.  Nancy, Steve and others agreed that this would be acceptable.

Jo advised that Google Maps clearly shows the downhill slope of the property making it difficult to put the addition anywhere other than as planned.

Rita Jensen stated that she was elected to the board of the HOA and was present to represent the CC&R’s and Loma Linda Owners as well.  She stated that the CC&R's state that a structure must be 50’ from the boundary line of a property.  Annie and Sam Pack stated they were only asking for a variance for their property not a change in the CC&R’s. Annie also stated that each Loma Linda owner has a different lot and therefore there are times when variances should be considered. Rita said she was just concerned about a precedent being set.  For clarification, Jo stated that our CC&R’s state that no residential building shall be closer than 50’ to a boundary line unless a variance is obtained through the ACC.

Jo requested a motion be made regarding the variance. Steve made a motion that the variance be accepted as long as a statement from the architect regarding the topography issue was received.  Bill seconded.  Jo asked for a name vote on the motion; Steve, Yes; Bill Yes; Nancy Yes; Jo Yes; Annie recused herself as this vote was in regard to her property.

Jo requested a motion be made regarding the structure.  Nancy made a motion that the structure be accepted; Bill seconded.  Jo asked for a name vote on the motion; Steve, Yes; Bill Yes; Nancy Yes; Jo Yes; Annie recused herself as this vote was in regard to her property.

Jo asked if there was anything further and there were no further comments.

Nancy made a motion to adjourn; Steve seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:30pm

Following the adjournment additional discussion was held as follows.  Sam asked who the attorney was that was quoted and were the documents available for review from the attorney.  Jo clarified that this is an attorney that the HOA board had used.   Sam suggested that the ACC be more clear on what documents were needed when requesting approval.  Nancy advised that perhaps our form could be clarified to state that when requesting a variance addition information could be requested.   

Discussion was held on the attorney’s statement that a variance could be considered a spot amendment to the CC&R's.   Lisa stated this meeting had nothing to do with any consideration or review of the CC&R’s but rather this specific request for a variance.  Jo stated that as a committee, the ACC tries to be consistent and fair in their rulings and in the documents requested as support for any request. The ACC doesn’t automatically approve or deny any request.  In the 4 years that Jo has worked on the ACC, there had only been 5 variances granted.

Annie advised that she would provide the additional documents as soon as available.

Jo thanked everyone for their input and for attending.

      Note:  A letter from the architect was given to Jo Myatt from Annie Pack as requested on April 14, 2021.
